

John F. Kennedy Elementary

500 Cardinal Laval (Québec) H7V 1T5 T 450 686-6292 F 450 686-6293 jfk.schoolgc.ca

AN ENGLISH EDUCATION, A BILINGUAL FUTURE

UNE ÉDUCATION EN ANGLAIS, UN AVENIR BILINGUE





December 18, 2020

Dear Parents,

Our JFK team would like to wish you and your family a very happy holiday. Enjoy your much-deserved break from school and work. This first part of the year has had its challenges in the adjustments to our COVID protocols. We want to thank our school community for your support during this difficult time.

Walt Disney once said, "You can design and create, and build the most wonderful place in the world. But it takes people to make the dream a reality." The reality is that safety protocols, learning experiences, social emotional growth, and projects that have taken place so far this year could not have happened without a great deal of commitment and support from staff, parents, and students.

Following Wednesday's Premier's press conference, new measures were announced to continue to limit the spread of the COVIS 19 virus. The following is how the measures affect JFK's timetable in January:

- January 4th remains a PED day
- January 5-8th: all students remain home, work will be provided and teachers will check in via zoom on a daily basis. Teachers will send the zoom links home by the end of the day on January 4th. The schedule for the check in's will be as follows:

8:30-9:30	K cycle (PreK & K)
9:30-10:30	Cycle 1 (Gr. 1 & Gr. 2)
10:30-11:30	Grade 3
12:30-1:30	Grade 4
1:30-2:30	Cycle 3 (Gr. 5 & Gr. 6)

- Emergency daycare services are offered to frontline workers.
 Registration: https://www.quebec.ca/en/family-and-support-for-individuals/emergency-daycare-services/
- January 11th remains a PED day (all students stay home except for those who have registered for the daycare PED day services)
- January 12th: all students come back to school in person



John F. Kennedy Elementary

500 Cardinal Laval (Québec) H7V 1T5 T 450 686-6292 F 450 686-6293 jfk.schoolqc.ca

AN ENGLISH EDUCATION, A BILINGUAL FUTURE

UNE ÉDUCATION EN ANGLAIS, UN AVENIR BILINGUE





I would like to urge you to refer to the SWLSB information letter to parents Update #10 which was sent last evening. While our buildings are closed during the holidays, we must continue to monitor the COVID cases and isolation cases in our school. Parents are asked to complete the COVID declaration form which is can be accessed from parent update #10.

One of the highlights of this holiday season is the extra time you have to spend with your family bubble. We would like to wish you all a peaceful holiday season.

Sincerely, Ms. Marchitello